	BARROW GURNEY PARISH COUNCIL
	


Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held

on Wednesday 2nd November 2022 at 19.00pm  in the Village Hall 
Present:  Andy Robbins (Chairman), Sandra Gibson, Nick Tyrrell, Phil Carnell.

In attendance: Clerk and 1 resident
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
· A resident raised a concern about inaccessible footpaths in Barrow Gurney due to faulty old stiles. A resident complained that a disabled member of family is unable to go for a walk as the footpaths are unsafe. He has brought pictures of the old stiles to show to the council and enquired what needs to be done to replace the old stiles for something more accessible. The Parish Council has reassured the resident that it is fully onboard with this problem and has been working on this issue by liaising with NSC. Currently the landlord is unwilling to allow the replacement of wooden stiles with wooden kissing gates.
· A question was also asked as to whether the parish council has responded to the recent Long Ashton Parish Council footpath questionnaire. The Council has reassured the resident that Barrow Gurney PC is in basic agreement with Long Ashton and the response is available to residents for their perusal.
MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
1.11.22  Apologies for absence

Apologies received and accepted from Eric Gates, Andrew Sheridan, Graham Spooner. 
2.11.22  Declarations of interest and dispensations

No Interests were declared

3.11 22 Minutes of the previous meeting – 7th  September 2022

The Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council Meeting held on 7th September 2022 APPROVED as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
4.11.22  Actions arising from the last meeting:
- Village Hall fallen slabs - Clerk updated the Council that the latest NSC comment is that this work is under investigation.

- Barrow Street drains – NSC team is planning to do the work on the 7th November.
5.11.22  Verges and Footpaths 

- NSC Rights of Ways – the parish council will review old stiles and gates for safety and produce a catalogue of faulty unsafe stiles, which are in need of replacement for safety reasons. 

-  Updating Diamond Jubilee stone inscription – quotes to be obtained.

The Clerk was requested to report the following works to NSC:

1. Overgrown footpath from Dial Lane to Freemand Lane along A38

2. Potholes – Barrow Court Lane from Barrow street junction to Barrow Court

3. Potholes- Cathorn Lane from junction with Barrow Street to St Katherine's Farm

4. Flooding of carriageway on Barrow street caused by the identified blockage of the outfall down to Upper Mill Farm 
6.11.22 Climate Change

· Cllr Nick Tyrrell provided a report on the initial investigation on solar energy 
installation in Barrow Gurney with the aim of providing a local source of 
renewable energy capable of supplying properties in Barrow Gurney Village, 
outlying properties / farms and potentially other parts of the parish.

Discussions took place about viability of various energy sources for this project. The landlord has expressed an initial interest The Parish Council will consult the residents to see if there is an interest in being involved. A working group will be formed to investigate options to progress with this project further. 
7.11.22 Asset of Community Value
          The paperwork to be completed.
8.11.22  Community Infrastructure Levy:
- Decision on suitable expenditures postponed until construction works in Oatley Park are completed. 
9.11.22  PLANNING APPLICATIONS:
The following planning applications decisions by NSC were NOTED:
	Planning Application& address 
	Description of proposal
	BGPC Comments submitted to NSC
	Decisions status by NSC

	22/P/2016/TPO
Barrow Court 

Barrow Court Lane 
	T44 - Beech - Fell and replace. T31 - Scots pine - fell and replace. T1 - Scots Pine - Remove fractured top section to live sound wood. 
	No Comments
	Determination deadline 21 November 2022

	22/P/2254/TPO

Barrow Court
	T1 T27 – Lime repollard back to previous pollarding point.
	No comments, decision left to planning officer
	Determination deadline 15 December 2022


10.11.22 Finance and Administration:
· Current projects budgeted for 2022-23 financial year were reviewed and some will be carried over to the next year, such as the Green Projects and PROW general maintenance.

· It was decided to use the Village Enhancement funds to purchase two more flower 
troughs for the village 
· It was decided to use the available funds to cut back the verges on Hobbs Lane,
hopefully dividing the cost with NSC as was done earlier this year.
· It was AGREED to employ the Village Orderly for general maintenance jobs such as strimming paths and weedkilling, clearing out gateway flower beds and strimming verges around the gateways – 4 times a year. Also to cut hedges around road signs 2 times a year. This work is estimated to take a total of 30 hours, for which £500 is available. The Council will contact local people who might be able to do this job.
- The following schedule of payments were APPROVED:
	
	 Net
	VAT
	Total

	Village Green tree survey (invoice to be obtained)
	£380.00
	£76.00
	£456.00

	Little Apple Invoice 4725

grass cut 7 September and 20 September


	£160.00
	£32.00
	£192.00

	Little Apple Invoice 4780

grass cut September 
	£160.00
	£32.00
	£192.00

	Information Commission Office subscription renewal
	
	
	£35.00

	Remembrance Poppy wreath x1
	
	
	£20.00

	Clerks salaries paid to note
	
	
	Available to Council Members

	Clerks homeoffice allowance to note
	
	
	Available to council members

	Clerks mileage (November meeting+ VG meeting on 16th november)
	
	
	£31.98


11.11.22  Open forum: Any Other Business


No other business was discussed 
12.11.22 Next meeting: Wednesday 4th January 2023
